MCSA Board Meeting

June 11, 2007
7:00 PM  - Benton Community Center

Present: Keith Edwards; Chris Smith; Darren Smith; Wendy Hawkins; George Karch; Jenna Denfip; Scott Phillips 
The meeting was called to order by Keith Edwards.  Several MCSA members were in attendance.  Keith took a moment to say that he has appreciated serving as President for the last year. He read over a list of positions of officers on the MCSA board that were open.   

The following is a list of the Board positions, names of people nominated and the name of the person elected to the position – if there was more than one nomination

President –Darren Smith (no other nominations)

Vice President – Greg Smothers (no other nominations)

Treasurer – Kim Ferrell (no other nominations)

Secretary – Wendy Hawkins (no other nominations)

Registrar – Dusty Pagel (no other nominations)

Asst. Registrar – Jenna Denfip (no other nominations)

Benton Field Coordinator – Troy Defew and Danny Dyke – Troy Defew elected

Calvert Field Coordinator – Tyler Swoope (no other nominations)

Boys Coaches Coordinator – Kent Edwards and Danny Dyke – Danny Dyke elected

Girls Coaches Coordinator – Scott Phillips (no other nominations)

TOPSoccer – George Karch (no other nominations)

Player Welfare – Tracy Watwood (no other nominations)

Field Secretary – Lori Jackson (no other nominations)

Keith adjourned the election meeting at 7:15 PM.

Darren Smith called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM with the new board members.  Those present included Darren Smith; Kim Ferrell; Wendy Hawkins; Jenna Denfip, Troy Defew, Danny Dyke, Scott Phillips, George Karch, Lori Jackson.

Keith Edwards gave a brief history to the new board about how MCSA had been exploring the idea of Academy style soccer.
Jenna distributed copies of the Treasurer’s report.

Chris Smith indicated that there had been some vandalism of the lights at the Benton pavilion.  He just found out about it that day.

Darren indicated that the Kentucky Lake Invitational tournament has been closed out for the year.  The new tournament director will be named at a later date.

ODP and PDP (Olympic development and player development) are having sessions in Mayfield, which is unusual for this region.  More info can be found at kysoccer.org

The KYSA soccer camp that was recently held had approximately 40 players in the rec camp and 40 in the competitive camp. The players came from Marshall Co as well as surrounding counties.

Greg Smothers submitted a request to build a 30’ x 40’ open pavilion at the Benton soccer complex.  This would be a kit building from Health Buildings.  The cost of the kit would be approx $4000 and for approx $6000 they would assemble it.  The city of Benton would be willing to concrete the building and do the lighting.  Darren indicated that by us putting money for improving the complex then MCSA would be showing interest in keeping the fields up.  This issue was tabled until next meeting.

Chris Smith suggested putting money into the fields themselves i.e., fertilizer, aerator, etc.

Darren encouraged all members to submit any and all suggestions regarding the fields.

Darren gave a synopsis of the Futskilz proposal to affiliate with MCSA.  Darren outlined that Futskilz is profit based and usually the cost for a season of sessions if approx $60.00 per player.  Part of the proposal from Futskilz requires that competitive players be enrolled in Futskliz.  MCSA would have to raise the registration fee by $60.00 per child.

Open competitive registration will be July 9, 10, and 12.  Then the Board will meet to see the number and if try-outs will be necessary.

Scot Phillips brought up that we need a competitive coaches coordinator.  And that we should consider adding this position to the Board.  Darren indicated that he has commitments from several persons qualified to be on the coaches committee – Dale Gold is one of the persons.

George indicated that on August 17, UK soccer would be here to work with the TOPS program.  George has responded to the Back to School Bash indicating the MCSA would attend.  The Fall Season will be TOPSoccer’s 5th year.
The next meeting will be Tuesday, July 17 at 7PM at the Creason Building.

Some things for the agenda for the next meeting

· Ideas for newsletter

· Metal pavilion for Benton complex

· Ideas for field maintenance

· Anticipated budget from each position

· Set registration for Fall

· Clarify U-8 move ups

· Coaches committee

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM. 

Wendy Hawkins, Secretary

Marshall County Soccer Association

Darren Smith, President

Marshall County Soccer Association
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